
 
 

 
 

Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela 
 

Communique 

 
The Government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, 
led by the Constitutional President, Nicolás Maduro Moros, 
categorically rejects the most recent statement by the 
British Government in which it maintains its recognition of 
the extinct National Assembly of the year 2015. 
 
Said declaration represents a flagrant interference in 
matters of exclusive competence of the Venezuelan State, 
with the purpose of affecting the true spaces for dialogue 
convened by President Nicolás Maduro Moros, as well as 
the concrete achievements that have been agreed for the 
protection of the People of Venezuela and the restitution 
of the national patrimony. 
 
The Bolivarian Government urges the British Government 
to seek a constructive role and establish with Venezuela, 
paths of understanding that allow overcoming the pitfalls 
of the bilateral relationship, such as the misappropriation 
of gold belonging to the Venezuelan people. The 
Government of Venezuela will not give up in the defence 
of its sovereignty and the International Law. 
 

Caracas, January 12th 2023 


